G.C. BURKHEAD SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

January 12, 2010 3:00 P.M.    

The meeting was called to order by the chairperson, Bryan Lewis, with the following members present:  Rebecca Bauer, Michelle Estes, Erika Gruber, Bryan Lewis, and Rachel Will.

Members absent – Angela Isaacs

The agenda was amended to add school/parent communication.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA – Michelle Estes motioned to approve the amended agenda.  Rachel Will seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Michelle Estes motioned to approve the minutes for December 14, 2009.  Rachel Will seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Mrs. Suzanne Parrett, G.C. Burkhead Family Resource Center Coordinator was present.
G.C. BURKHEAD FAMLY RESOURCE CENTER CONTINUATION PLAN – Mrs. Parrett addressed the council regarding continuation of the G.C. Burkhead Family Resource Center 2010-2012 Service Plan.  Mrs. Parrett told council members that all services should remain the same.
FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER 2010-2012 SERVICE PLAN CONTINUATION – Rebecca Bauer motioned to approve the Family Resource Center 2010-2012 Service Continuation Plan.  Erika Gruber seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.
WRITING PLAN UPDATE – Mr. Lewis told council members the Writing Plan Committee would be meeting on 1-13-10.  The committee will present their ideas regarding the plan at the next meeting.

KETS FUNDS SPENDING PLAN – Council members received a copy of the spending plan as well as the KETS Goals and Outcomes for G.C. Burkhead.  Mr. Lewis gave an overview of the spending plan.
KETS FUNDS SPENDING PLAN APPROVAL – Rachel Will motioned to approve the KETS Funds Spending Plan as presented.  Michelle Estes seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

RTI UPDATE – Mr. Lewis informed council members that the name of a contact person for each academic and behavioral resource had been forwarded to Mr. King. He is looking at each schools resources to determine if they are research-based.
Mr. Lewis informed council members about the following staff additions for G.C. Burkhead:  Milisia Bigler – Title I Assistant; Jessica Coffman – Title I Assistant; and Ashley Peyton – ESS.

Discussion was held on enhancing communication between school and parents.  Suggestion was made that communication could be enhanced through email by teachers creating a parent distribution list with as many of their parents as possible as a way of sending classroom announcements, assignments, information, etc. to parents.  It was noted that some teachers are already communicating via email.

Council members received the financial report for December.

NEW BUSINESS – Mr. Lewis informed council members that G.C. Burkhead is scheduled to attend the SBDM roundtable discussion on February 8, 2010 at Woodland Elementary, 5:00-8:00 pm.
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, Rachel Will motioned adjourn the meeting.  Michelle Estes seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.  

                                                                          Signed ________________________  

                                                                                     _________________________

